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“Promoting a love of learning” 

Tuesday 23rd February 2021 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Arrangements for the re-opening of Beeston Primary School. 
 
The Prime Minister announced yesterday that the Government has set out its plan for the return of all pupils to schools. This 
means that Beeston Primary School will return to face-to-face education on Monday 8th March. This is compulsory for all 
pupils as the usual rules and duties around school attendance will be in place from this date. 
We will continue with our staggered starts and ends to the school day as these limit the amount of families on the school 
playground at one time. Please can I remind you that to avoid further congestion, one family member is allowed on the 
playground with their child and that face coverings are compulsory when entering the school grounds to drop off or collect 
your children. 
 
The following school times have been slightly amended and will be used from the 8th March for all children. 
 

Phase Drop Off Location Drop Off Time Collection Location Collection Time 

Foundation Stage 1 
(Nursery) 

Classroom doors as before  

8.30am for KS1 siblings 
8.50am for all other children 
(12:30 pm Wednesday for FSNH 

children) 

FSAP Classroom door as before 
(Classroom doors Wednesday 

for FSAF children) 

3.10pm 
(11:30am Wednesday for 

FSAF children) 

Foundation Stage 2 
(Reception) 

Classroom doors as before  
8.30am for KS1 siblings 
8.50am for all other children 

Classroom doors as before 3.00pm 

Key Stage 1 
(Years 1 and 2) 

Classroom doors and KS1 
cloakroom accessed through 
KS1 playground – as before 

8.30am 
Classroom doors and KS1 

cloakroom accessed through  
KS1 playground 

3.00pm 

Lower Key Stage 2 
(Years 3 and 4) 

KS1 playground  8.40am 
Lower Key Stage 2 playground. 
Accessed through the Nursery 

gate and Reception 
playground. 

3.10pm 

Upper Key Stage 2 
(Years 5 and 6) 

KS1 Playground 8.50am 3.15pm 

 
Please ensure you are prompt. Being early or late will cause a problem for others as we need to keep large gatherings to 
a minimum, so please play your part and follow the rules in order to keep everyone safe. 
 
Please remember that if you have children who are in both Key stage 1 and Key Stage 2, that you can drop them off at the 
same time at 8.30am. 
 
The Prime Minister stated that schools are a safe place for all. If you would like to view our COVID-19 safety measures, then 
please download our Leeds City Council’s risk assessment from our school website. 
 
Once school re-opens to all pupils we will be focusing on pupils’ mental health and wellbeing, and prioritising a catch up 
curriculum for missed learning. Next week, Mrs Tidey will be providing further details regarding this, once the Government 
has released their COVID-catch up plans. She will also explain our updated procedures for further bubble closures. 
 
Next week is our parent and carer consultation week. I do hope you find it informative. Together we can support our children 
in returning to full-time education. 
 
I look forward to welcoming you all back on the 8th March. 
Take care 

 
Mr. Edensor 
Headteacher 

http://www.beestonprimaryschool.co.uk/

